
  
 
 

 
 

The 2011 Annual Town Report is dedicated to several members of our Community, once active 

in Town or School government, who left us this past year.   
 

Our hope is that they are on a journey to a better place. 
  

Earl F Turner 
 Earl Turner was a Fremont Selectman from 1966 to 1968.  He operated Turner Mills on Scribner 

Road and with members of his family, rebuilt Turner’s Dam in 1964.   
Earl also worked on the historic restoration of the Meetinghouse in 1992. 

 
Lillian B Pratt 

Lillian was awarded the Boston Post Cane on September 10, 2010 as the Town’s eldest resident. 
 Lillian was also a distinguished Gold Star Mother and honored us annually at the Town’s 

Memorial Day Ceremonies, having lost her son Philip in 1969 during the Vietnam War. 
 

Lloyd Metevier 
Lloyd was a lifelong resident of Fremont who served many years with the Fremont Fire 

Department, retiring as a Captain.  Lloyd marched in the Town’s Memorial Day Parade for 50 
years, and assisted the Town for many of those years, coordinating the Ceremony.   

He coached Fremont Little League and was a member of the Planning Board.   
He was also a US Air Force Veteran.     

 
Joseph G Bolduc Sr 

Joe was a longtime resident of Fremont.  He served the Town as Police Chief between 1963 and 
1973; and Road Agent from 1950 to 1976, also serving with the Fremont Fire Department.  

Many of his children and their families are active in the Fremont Community.   
 

All were a pleasure to know, and did so much caring for others.  
  

 ___________________ 

 
Fond remembrances of all those community members who are no longer with us. 

 

 

“We don’t know who we are until we see what we can do.” 

  

~ Marta Grimes 

Writer’s Handbook 

 
 

 
Many thanks to Town Historian Matthew Thomas for these contributions. 
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